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Welcome 

 

Dear students,  

We are delighted to welcome you to Boğaziçi University and Istanbul. We 

hope you have a wonderful experience during your stay. Here you will meet 

a very select group of Turkish students and fellow visiting students, and you will 

get a chance be part of the vivid Boğaziçi community.  

Our Office is the main point of contact for you when you have any requests 

or questions for the administrative and academic units within the University. 

Please visit us whenever you feel like you need help, or simply just to say hello. 

Furthermore note that you are assigned an academic adviser who is a 

member of the academic department you are affiliated with; you can 

consult with him/her on all academic matters regarding Boğaziçi.  

Here you will find yourselves in a challenging academic environment; the 

courses you are taking will require your best efforts in assignments, projects, 

papers and exams, and you will surely be rewarded for your efforts with the 

grades you will receive at end of the semester. We urge you to keep in mind 

that you are also here to experience a different culture, city and country. The 

best way to get acquainted with and start enjoying “the scene” would be to 

take active part in student club activities. These clubs constitute the main 

platform for socializing with fellow students.  

We hope that your stay here will be a fond memory you will cherish for the 

rest of your life and that you will come back to visit us. 

 

Office of International Relations 
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Important Dates – Fall Term, 2012 

 

August 18th –21st, 2012 

Sunday-Tuesday 

Religious Holiday (University is closed) 

August 30th, Thursday Victory Day (University is closed) 

September 10th –11th,  

Monday - Tuesday  

Pre-registration (to take place at the Student Activities 

Building where the Office of International Relations is 

located) 

September 12th, Wednesday Orientation 

September 17th, Monday On-line Registration System Opens (10:00 am) 

September 19 th, Wednesday Day for all students to meet with their advisors  

September 20th, Thursday Registration System closes to student access (19:00) 

September 21st, Friday Registration System closes to advisor access (19:00) 

September 24th, Monday Classes begin for the 1st semester of 2012 - 2013 

September 24th, Monday Online Registration System opens (10:00 am) only to 

students whose schedules have been rejected by their 

advisors (the system closes to students access at 19:00). 

Students must request approval again. 

October 1st (10:00 am) – 3rd (19:00), 

Monday-Wednesday 

Add-drop period and late registration 

October 4th, Thursday Online Registration System (for add/drop and late 

registration) closes to advisor access (19:00) 

October 24th (afternoon) -28th, 

Thursday - Sunday 

Religious Holiday  

(University is closed starting 24th afternoon) 

October 29th, Monday Republic Day (University is closed) 

November 10th, Saturday Atatürk Remembrance Day (classes meet as usual) 

November 27th-29th,  

Tuesday –Thursday 

Deadline for course withdrawal (online) 

December 26th, Wednesday Last Day of classes 

January 1st, 2013 Tuesday New Year’s Day (University is closed) 

January 2nd -15th ,  

Wednesday-Tuesday 

Final Exams 
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Important Dates – Spring Term, 2013 

 

 

February 6th , 7th,  2013,  

Wednesday - Thursday 

Pre-registration (to take place at the Student Activities 

Building where the Office of International Relations is 

located) 

February 8th, Friday Orientation  

February 11th, Monday  On-line Registration System Opens (10:00) 

February 12th, Tuesday Day for all students to meet with their advisors 

February 13th, Wednesday Registration System closes to student access (19:00) 

February 14th, Thursday Registration System closes to advisor access (24:00) 

February 15th, Friday 

Online Registration System opens (10:00) only to 

students whose schedules have been rejected by their 

advisors (the system closes to students access at 19:00). 

Students must request approval again. 

February 18th, Monday Classes begin for the 2nd semester of 2012 - 2013 

February 26th (10:00) - 28th (19:00), 

Tuesday - Thursday 

Add-drop period and late registration 

March 1st, Friday 
Online Registration System (for add/drop and late 

registration) closes to advisor access (24:00) 

April 16th (10:00) -18th (19:00), 

Tuesday – Thursday 
Deadline for course withdrawal (online) 

April 22nd - 26th, Monday – Friday Spring Break 

April 23rd, Tuesday National Sovereignty & Children’s Day (Holiday) 

May 1st, Wednesday Labor Day  (Holiday) 

May 19th, Sunday Atatürk Remembrance, Youth & Sports Day (Holiday) 

May 23rd, Thursday Last Day of Classes 

May 27th - June 8th,  

Monday – Saturday 
Final Exams (Except for June 5th) 
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Residence Permit 

When you enter Turkey with a student visa, you need to apply for a residence 

permit within 30 days (it may take longer to actually get the permit but the 

application must be done within this time limit). The permit is issued by the 

Police and you first need to get an online appointment in order to apply.  

To get an appointment for your first application, visit:  

https://e-randevu.iem.gov.tr/  

On this page, click YABANCILAR SUBE MUDURLUGU, next choose English, next 

choose New Appointment. You should fill in your name, surname, and 

nationality. If you are applying for the first time, choose FIRST APPLICATION for 

your purpose of residence permit application. You should choose 

YABANCILAR SUBE MUDURLUGU for Basvuru Yeri. Then enter the code shown 

on the webpage, click next. You will see the link for STUDENTS, and when you 

click on this link you will see the dates and the hours available for your 

appointment. Choose a date in September or October.  

Next you will have to enter various information, including your ID information, 

passport information, etc. At the end, there will be a page that shows the 

date of your application, date of your appointment and other information. 

Make sure you note down the Reference Number, it is very important. You 

may not be allowed to print the application form during the current session, 

and you will need the reference number in order to print the application 

later.  

The cost of the residence permit may vary – the fee for 2011 was 145 TL. 

You will have to go the Yabancılar Şube Müdürlüğü located within the 

İstanbul Emniyet Müdürlüğü (on Vatan Caddesi, Fatih) for your appointment. 

Please make sure you take all the required documents with you. Yabancılar 

Şube Müdürlüğü has the following webpage which you may consult for its 

address etc.:  

http://yabancilar.iem.gov.tr/iletisim.html 

(It may take you about 2 hours to reach İstanbul Emniyet Müdürlüğü from the 

campus. Taxi might be the much more expensive but significantly easier 

option. The busses 32T and 89T both leave from Taksim and they will take you 

directly to the İstanbul Emniyet Müdürlüğü.)  

Extension 

If you already have a residence permit, you will have to extend it before it 

expires. For extension, you should get certain documents including certificate 

of education taken from the Office of International Relations after you 

complete your registration for the respective semester. Finally you will have to 

https://e-randevu.iem.gov.tr/
http://yabancilar.iem.gov.tr/iletisim.html
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go to the local police station (you might want check with our Office about 

which one you should visit – if your residence is at Superdorm, for example, 

you will need to visit the station at Beşiktaş, whereas if you reside at Rumeli 

Hisarüstü area, you will need to go to Sarıyer) with all the required documents 

for extension.  
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Pre-Registration 

Pre-registration will take place on September 10th (Monday) and September 

11th, 2012, at the Student Activities Building, South Campus. The Office of 

International Relations is also located in this building.  

During the pre-registration you will get your student number and password. 

You need both of these codes to be able to log into the University’s online 

system. Please note that system will grant you access 3-4 days after your pre-

registration.  

Work hours for pre-registration will be 10:00 - 12:00 in the morning and 13:00 - 

16:30 in the afternoon. 

Documents required for registration: 

 Completed information sheet (you should have received this sheet via 

e-mail prior to your arrival)  

 6 passport-size photos. (You may need 5 more passport-size photos for 

your Residence Permit Application which you will need to handle 

personally). Photos as a printed copy will not be accepted.  

 2 Photocopies of your ID or passport and visa page of the passport. 
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Study and Courses 

Course registration 

All visiting students should be enrolled at an academic department at 

Boğaziçi. Erasmus students are expected to take at least two courses and 

Exchange and Special students are expected to take at least one course 

from the department they are enrolled in. Some departments might allow 

you to take one course per semester, but you’ll need to consult with your 

departmental academic adviser and get necessary approval. Please note 

that all your questions regarding the course schedule/approval should be 

discussed with your departmental advisor at Boğaziçi University.  

Erasmus students: Learning agreement 

Erasmus students should note that Boğaziçi University has to approve the 

course selection in the Learning Agreement (LA) as the host institution. Your 

departmental coordinator (same person which has approved your online 

schedule) should sign it in the first place. The institutional coordinator will 

approve your LA later on at the Office of International Relations. It is your 

responsibility to make sure that you choose classes which can be transferred 

to your home university and that you satisfy any requirements your home 

university may have regarding the number of ECTS credits. Please note that 

you won’t be able add any courses after the Add/Drop period. 

Erasmus students: Confirmation of arrival / Attendance certificate / 
Certificate of enrolment 

Erasmus students should bring to our Office of International Relations all the 

necessary documents required by their home university. Since every university 

has its own certificate, it is important that you bring us a template document 

for the confirmation. Note that you might need similar required documents 

for your departure. 

Transcript of Records 

Transcript of Records (2 copies) will be sent by our office via regular post in 

February 2013 (for the Fall 2012 term) to the same address which appears on 

your Acceptance Letter. Note that it may take about 2 months for your 

transcripts to reach your university after you complete your final exams at 

Boğaziçi. Please check the address before you leave to avoid any errors. If 

required, you may change the address at our office during your study period.  

Extension for the Spring 2013 

Students who wish to do so may apply for an extension of their study period. 

We will need a confirmation from your home institution (via e-mail or regular 

post). You will need to drop by our office and sign a petition which will be 

sent to the relevant department for evaluation. We strongly advise that you 

start this process in early November since extensions are accepted only until 
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the end of December. The extension is not automatic and the department 

may decline to offer you an extension. 
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Academics 

Boğaziçi University’s high standards in education and research are 

acknowledged throughout the world. Its excellent and well-deserved 

academic reputation attracts the best students in the country. It is endorsed 

by the European Universities Association (EUA) and all departments of the 

Faculty of Engineering are accredited by the Accreditation Board of 

Engineering Technology (ABET) since 1998. The flexibility of its academic 

programs, the wide range of courses offered, and the emphasis on 

interdisciplinary curricula are significant advantages that characterize and 

distinguish the institution. 

Undergraduate Studies 

Faculty of Arts and Sciences 
The Departments of Chemistry, History, Mathematics, Molecular Biology and 

Genetics, Philosophy, Physics, Psychology, Sociology, Translation and 

Interpreting Studies, Turkish Language and Literature, Western Languages and 

Literatures. 

Faculty of Economics and Administrative Sciences 
The Departments of Economics, Management, Political Science and 

International Relations. 

Faculty of Education 
The Departments of Computer Education and Educational Technology, 

Educational Sciences, Foreign Language Education, Primary Education, 

Secondary School Science and Mathematics Education 

Faculty of Engineering 
The Departments of Chemical Engineering, Civil Engineering, Computer 

Engineering, Electrical and Electronic Engineering, Industrial Engineering, 

Mechanical Engineering 

School of Applied Disciplines  
The Departments of International Trade, Management Information Systems, 

Tourism Administration 

School of Foreign Languages 

Graduate Studies 

Ataturk Institute for Modern Turkish History  

Institute of Biomedical Engineering  

Institute of Environmental Sciences  

Kandilli Observatory and Earthquake Research Institute  

Institute for Graduate Studies in Sciences and Engineering   

Institute for Graduate Studies in Social Sciences 
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Non-Degree Service Departments 

Department of Fine Arts  

Department of Physical Education 

Confucius Institute 

 

Credit System and Grading 

Boğaziçi University historically uses a contact-based credit system in which 

the credits of a course correspond to the contact (lecture) hours.  The 

grading system uses letter grades ranging from the highest grade AA to the 

failing grade F, with the highest corresponding to 4.0/4.0. More recently the 

European Credit Transfer System (ECTS) has also been put in use as a parallel 

system, and the ECTS credits of the courses taken by the students are 

provided in the transcripts prepared by the Registrar. The grades and symbols 

that may appear on a transcript are explained in the table below. 

 

http://www.boun.edu.tr/academics/units.html 

 

Grades/Status Explanation Weight 

AA Excellent 4.00 

BA Very Good 3.50 

BB Good 3.00 

CB Fair-Good 2.50 

CC Fair 2.00 

DC Fair-Poor 1.50 

DD Poor 1.00 

F Fail 0 

P Pass - 

E (Excuse Exam) - 

I (Incomplete) - 

NP (Not Present) - 

R (Repeat) - 

NC (Non-credit) - 

L (Leave of Absence) - 

W (Withdraw - 

 

 

http://www.boun.edu.tr/academics/units.html
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Registering For Courses 

To start the registration process, please visit Boğaziçi University Registrar's 

Office web page: 

http://registration.boun.edu.tr  

General Services link contains various useful information including 

departmental programs, courses offered, and schedule. Following the 

Schedule link and choosing a semester you will first reach a list of programs, 

and when you select a program you will reach the list of all the courses 

offered by that program during the semester you selected. The list will 

contain, among other things, the course code and its name, the name of the 

instructor, credits (Cr. for weekly contact hour based Boğaziçi credits and 

ECTS for ECTS credits), the days (M for Monday, T for Tuesday, etc.) the hours 

(1 for 9:00 am - 9:50 am, 2 for 10:00 am - 10:50 am, etc.) and the locations. 

The location codes are explained in the table below: 

South Campus 

 TB  Anderson Hall (Faculty of Arts & Sciences Building) 

 IB  Washburn Hall (Fac. of Ec. & Adm. Sci. Building) 

 NBB/NBZ/NB  Natuk Birkan Building [Basement (B)/Entrance   Level (Z)] 

 M  Perkins Hall (Fac. of Engineering Building) 

 GYD  The School of Foreign Languages Building 

 GÜNEY_LAB  Computer Center 

ALH Albert long Hall 

 North Campus 

 KB  Kare Blok Building 

 YD  Fac. of Education Building 

 NH/YB  New Hall 

 ETA  (see campus map) 

 KYD  North YADYOK Building 

 KPARK  North Park Building 

 Hisar Campus 

 HK A/B/C/D  Hisar Campus Building (Block A-D)  

 

During the registration period you will need to login to the system via the 

STUDENTS link using your ID number and password which were supplied in the 

pre-registration meeting. Please contact your departmental coordinator and 

discuss the courses you are interested in prior to the selection.  

http://registration.boun.edu.tr/
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Once you login to the system, simply add to your list the course you want to 

register to. There might be situations in which you cannot add some courses 

to your list: If you cannot add a course because of "quota restrictions" it 

means the quota of that course has been filled. If you cannot add it because 

of "class quota restrictions" it means that the course is not available for the 

students of that year/semester. If the reason is "surname restrictions," it means 

that the first letter of your surname is not within the range of the surnames of 

those who can take that course - in these cases the course would have an 

alternative section you might register to. If you get the "course is not open for 

your department" warning, then that course is not available for your 

department. The “you need the consent of the instructor” statement means 

that you need the personal approval of the instructor in order to be able to 

register for the course. 

If you cannot add a course, click on the Consent Requests button below the 

main screen and send a message to the instructor of that course by marking 

the course you want to take and requesting the instructor’s consent. The 

maximum number of consents you can request is 10, and we recommend 

you to consider the fact that your consent requests can be rejected by the 

instructors for a number of reasons; therefore please frequently check your 

consent requests. You can follow the status of your consent requests following 

the Current Consents tab and see the details by clicking on Show/Hide 

Details. Note that the approval of your consent request does not mean that 

the course will be added to your list automatically: you must add the course 

to your registration list if and after you get the approval. 

Before sending your schedule for approval, you can use the Schedule screen 

to check whether you have any conflicts in your program (you may also 

consult the website http://www.soppus.com/ to get help with arranging your 

course schedule). If you have any questions or problems, you can send a 

message to your advisor using the Send Message to Advisor button at the 

bottom corner of the registration screen. If you want to quit the registration 

page, please use the Log Out button located below the registration screen; if 

you quit the page by only closing the browser you will not be allowed to log 

into the system for 20 minutes. 

After you have completed choosing your courses, you have to send your 

course list for your advisor's approval using the Send To Approval button. After 

you send your course list for approval, continue to check the registration 

page frequently within the registration period to see whether your list has 

been approved or not. In case your course list is rejected for some reason, 

you should reorganize your course list and send it again to approval. If your 

course list has not been approved and the registration period is over, you 

should send your course list to your advisor during the additional period that is 

granted only to rejected students right after the registration period. 

One week after courses begin, registration system is reopened for a few more 

days. This second round is called the add-drop period during which you can 

http://www.soppus.com/
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modify your course list by adding or dropping courses.  There is no need for 

you to do anything if you do not want to make any changes in your course 

list. If you make any changes, do not forget to send your course list for 

approval and check whether it has been approved or not. 

After the add-drop period you can only modify your course list by 

withdrawing from courses. Please note that there is also a deadline for course 

withdrawal after which you cannot modify your course list any further. If you 

withdraw from a course it still appears in your transcript with a grade “W”. 
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Campus Life 

Library 

The Library is located in the North Campus. It has no less than 9 distinct 

collections and strives to ensure that readers have access to current literature 

and research materials. Almost 10 000 books are added to its collection every 

year, and access to electronic publications (including research journals) is 

granted to users everywhere through proxy servers. The open-shelf system 

adopted by the Library enables readers to have access to its (almost) entire 

collection - the exception is the Rare Books Collection, which contains in 

excess of 10 000 books and printed material dating from the 16th to the 20th 

century, The Near-Eastern Collection houses historical, cultural, linguistic and 

literary works that focus particularly on Turkey and neighboring countries as 

well as the Ottoman Empire. Another collection unique in Turkey is that of the 

US Historical Archives comprising 2 500 rare books and other documents that 

date back to the 18th century. Study rooms are also present in the Library for 

personal use.  

Current working hours, which may be subject to change, are:  9:00 - 22:15 on 

weekdays, 12:00 - 20:00; on Saturdays, 14:00 – 22:15 on Sundays. 

Special students need to pay a deposit at the beginning of the semester in 

order to use the library. They will get their money back before they leave the 

school when they bring the receipt back to the library. 

http://www.library.boun.edu.tr 

Sports  

A major sports complex, which includes a soccer field, a six-lane tartan track 

and an indoor sports facility that houses a basketball court, is located on the 

Uçaksavar Campus. All students have access to the large outdoor swimming 

pool within the South Campus (open from June to September) and the 

indoor swimming pool on the Hisar Campus. Hisar campus also houses a 

gymnasium with extensive training equipment. Current extra-curricular sports 

offerings include: aerobics, aikido, track and field, badminton, basketball, 

cycling, fencing, soccer, handball, gymnastics, rowing, table tennis, tennis, 

taekwondo-do, triathlon, volleyball, sailing, skiing, swimming and water polo, 

among others. The main point of contact for all things related to sports would 

be the Sports Committee: you may visit their office located just below the 

Office of International Relations, or send them an e-mail at sk@boun.edu.tr 

Students Clubs 

The University encourages and supports extra-curricular activities which 

complement the academic, physical, social and cultural development of its 

students. Activities range from ballroom dancing to mountaineering, from 

speology to chess and bridge. Some of these clubs were established in the 

http://www.library.boun.edu.tr/
mailto:sk@boun.edu.tr
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early 1940s and attended by many who became well-known professionals, 

scientists, artists and athletes. Members have hosted and participated in 

international and national contests and organizations. All international 

students, including those visiting, are welcome to participate in club activities 

during their stay. We encourage our visiting students to mingle with their peers 

in club activities.  

http://www.boun.edu.tr/activities/clubs/html 

Mithat Alam Film Center 

Mithat Alam Film Center, which was founded in 1999 by a Boğaziçi graduate 

who wanted to nurture students’ interest in cinema, encompasses a 61seat 

theater. It periodically organizes film showings, workshops and panels, and it 

also provides opportunities to students who want to procedure their own film 

projects.  

http://www.mafm.boun.edu.tr/  

Classical Music Concerts 

Boğaziçi University has regularly hosted classical music concerts on a weekly 

basis since 1996. The concerts are held on Wednesday at Albert Long Hall 

which has excellent acoustics, a magnificent organ with 6000 pipes, two 

concert pianos, and a seating capacity of 500. Orchestras, chamber groups, 

dance groups, vocal groups and soloists perform for students and faculty as 

well as concert lovers from Istanbul. 

http://www.klasikmuzik.boun.edu.tr/ 

Festivals 

There are three major festivals that take place within the University campuses: 

the Music Festival takes place in both the Fall and the Spring terms, whereas 

the Dance Festival and the Sports Festival take place towards the end of the 

Spring semester. These events generate much excitement and are a perfect 

way to enjoy the campus scene with fellow students. 

  

http://www.boun.edu.tr/activities/clubs/html
http://www.mafm.boun.edu.tr/
http://www.klasikmuzik.boun.edu.tr/
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Health 

We strongly encourage you to obtain private health insurance with sufficient 

coverage from your home country.  For small or routine medical procedures 

you can use BU’s Health Center. 

BU’s main Health Center (in Turkish “mediko” or “revir”), is located within the 

South Campus. It provides health services to all students, university workers 

and faculty members. All services at the center are provided free of charge 

to all graduate and undergraduate students. It is open 24/7 except when it is 

closed for a short window after the Summer Term. 

phone: (212) 359 4440 – (212) 359 6696 (at all hours) 

e-mail: mediko@boun.edu.tr 

http://mediko.boun.edu.tr/  

In addition to the care provided by general practitioners and family 

physicians, BU Health Center provides several additional services, by 

appointment only, in dentistry and internal medicine. Its laboratories are 

equipped for various medical tests. In case of emergencies, there is an 

ambulance on duty 24 hours a day to take patients to local hospitals. There 

are no pharmacies within the campuses but a few are located in the nearby 

Hisarüstü area and the Bebek area. 

Please note that there could be significant additional costs for surgical fees, 

tests and physician fees, especially at private hospitals. Health insurance is 

not yet an official requirement for your arrival at Boğaziçi University, but it is 

strongly recommended.  

In addition to the health center on the main campus, there is also a health 

office within the Kilyos Campus at which nurses and doctors are on duty 24/7 

(check for daytime office hours). 

BÜREM, located within the South Campus, is the counseling center for 

Boğaziçi University students, offering a variety of services to students including 

individual and group counseling. For an appointment, students have to come 

to BUREM and fill out an application form. 

 

  

http://mediko.boun.edu.tr/
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Campus Facilities & Services 

Food  

The main dining hall within the North Campus is open for lunch between 11:30 

and 14:15, and for dinner between 17:00 – 19:30, for students, faculty and 

staff. The main dining hall within the South Campus also caters students, 

faculty and staff: lunch is served between 13:00 and 14:30, and dinner is 

served between 17:30 and 19:30. The cafeteria within the Kilyos Sarıtepe 

Campus serves lunch between noon and 14:00, and dinner between 17:00 - 

19:30. To use these facilities you will need to take your student card to one of 

these cafeterias and have them attach to it a metal clip to be used as a pre-

pay device. Unfortunately it may take a few weeks until you receive your 

student cards during which time you may not be able to use these cafeterias. 

There are various canteens within the South Campus, located at the 

basement of the Student Activities Building and the basement of the Men's 

Dormitory (Hamlin Hall). These facilities sell a variety of food and non-

alcoholic drinks. There are also canteens within the North Campus, the Hisar 

Campus, Kilyos and Kandilli where a variety of food and soft drinks are sold. 

Laundry 

Laundry services are located inside the Superdorm (Uçaksavar Campus) and 

within Kilyos Campus. Washing and drying machines (Laundromats) that can 

be used by students are located at the basement of Women’s Dorm within 

the South Campus and at the basement of the 3rd North Dorm within the 

North Campus. There are also Laundromats located in the nearby Rumeli 

Hisarüstü Area. 

Newspapers and Books  

The University Bookstore is located at the main entrance of the Science and 

Technology Building (Kare Blok) within the North Campus and it carries a wide 

range of academic publications and popular books. The bookstore also 

displays a wide selection of Turkish and international journals and 

newspapers.  

The newsstand within the South Campus sells various international 

publications including Turkish Daily News, Herald Tribune, Financial Times, 

Time, and the Economist.  

Post Office  

There is a Post Office within the North Campus, at the first floor of the Science 

and Technology Building (Kare Blok) where phone cards, tokens and stamps 

are sold from 9:00- 16:00, weekdays. A central Post Office with extended 

services is located in the Levent neighborhood. 
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Barber and Hair Stylist  

There are hair stylists and barber shops located on the basement floor of the 

Men's Dormitory within the South Campus and located in the Superdorm.  
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Brief History of Boğaziçi University 

Robert College, the first American College outside of the United States, was 

founded in 1863 by Dr. Cyrus Hamlin, a missionary and educator, and Mr. 

Christopher Rheinlander Robert, a wealthy merchant and philanthropist from 

New York, who, at first, carried the greatest part of the financial burden. The 

College moved to the present campus site in 1871, after the first building, 

appropriately named Hamlin Hall, had been completed. As to the 

endowment, it was started with the sale of Robert's estate after his death in 

1878. 

The College was, from the start, a liberal arts educational institution with 

special emphasis on the teaching of languages and of natural sciences. A 

language preparatory school was set up soon after the College moved to its 

present location. Through the first half-century of its existence Robert College 

grew as more and more buildings, which are still called by the names of their 

generous donors, became part of the campus. The second building to be 

erected on the College site was a Science Hall (later renamed Albert Long 

Hall), which was soon followed by professors' houses, dormitory and 

classroom buildings, an engineering building, a gymnasium, laboratories, a 

library, and an infirmary. Many of the buildings were constructed of the 

blueish limestone quarried on campus, the same quarry that had been used 

more than four centuries ago for the building of the nearby Rumelihisarı 

Fortress. 

 

The Engineering School, a symbol of the expansion and modernization of the 

College, was established in 1912. The School of Business Administration and 

the School of Sciences and Languages were founded in 1959, and an English 

Language division was established for preparing high school graduates to 

any of these three schools. The 1950's also saw the branching of the College 
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into an Academy, providing secondary/high school education, and the 

College proper, with its three schools and various programs of higher 

education. 

In January 1971 a resolution was passed by the Board of Trustees to the effect 

that the Turkish Government should be encouraged to establish an 

independent university as a successor to Robert College. Boğaziçi University 

was established by a Parliamentary Act on September 12th of the same year 

on what had been the Robert College campus for over one hundred years. 

The University has since expanded both physically and academically. One 

faculty (Education) and six institutes offering graduate programs have been 

added. The Kandilli Campus, housing the Observatory, was incorporated into 

the University in 1982, and the Hisar campus in 1989. The completion of the 

Main Library (the Aptullah Kuran Library), the Science and Engineering 

Laboratories Building, the Faculty of Education Building and Men's and 

Women's Residence Halls have enhanced the North Campus. A resort near 

Kilyos, located on the Black Sea coast, was acquired in 1985; it is now called 

the Sarıtepe Campus, housing both residence halls and classroom buildings. 

Boğaziçi University is currently home to about 12 000 students, who have 

been selected through a highly competitive national entrance examination, 

and about 500 academic staff who excel in teaching as well as research.  
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Office of International Relations 

Boğaziçi University is committed to developing long lasting international 

relations. Our partners include many of the top rated universities from the 

world (more than 250 partners from more than 30 countries including the USA, 

Canada, EU, Japan, and Australia). The history of exchange programs with 

universities in the USA date back quite a while, and since 2004 our students 

have also been increasingly active in the Erasmus mobilities. In 2010-2011, 

about 25% of our junior year students took part in an international 

exchange/mobility program. 

In addition to facilitating such international movements for our students, the 

Office of International Relations also acts as a liaison between the University 

and young applicants from abroad who wish to pursue part or all of their 

higher education in Turkey. Besides providing detailed information about 

various issues such as the requirements for admission, the academic calendar 

and campus life, we also offer assistance to incoming foreign students during 

the application and registration processes.  

The Office of International Relations comprises various advisors who specialize 

in different aspects of the exchange and mobility programs. Please refer to 

the final sections of this brochure to access the contact information to direct 

your inquiries. 

http://www.intl.boun.edu.tr/ 

mailing address: Boğaziçi University 

Office of International Relations  

South Campus 

OFB Building 

34342 Bebek, Istanbul, TURKEY 

phone: +90 212 359 74 21  

fax:  +90 212 265 32 48 

e-mail:  intloff@boun.edu.tr 

 

  

http://www.intl.boun.edu.tr/
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Administrative Staff 

Şermin Abdullah 

Administrative Coordinator      

phone:  +90 212 359 76 92   

e-mail:  sermin.abdullah@boun.edu.tr 

 

Jana Stolarikova 

Advisor in charge of Incoming Students 

phone:  +90 212 359 72 59   

e-mail:  erasmus-incoming@boun.edu.tr 

 

Ece Günay 

phone:  +90 212 359 76 74   

e-mail:  ece.gunay@boun.edu.tr 

 

Nilüfer Kırıcı 

phone:  +90 212 359 70 92   

e-mail:  nilufer.kirici@boun.edu.tr 

 

Nuran Demirtaş 

phone:  +90 212 359 76 98   

e-mail:  nuran.demirtas@boun.edu.tr 

 

Burcu Ertürk-Kılıç 

phone:  +90 212 359 72 59   

e-mail:  erasmus-outgoing@boun.edu.tr 

 

Academic Staff 

Dr. Taner Bilgiç 

Professor of Industrial Engineering, Coordinator of International Relations 

phone:  +90 212 359 74 21 

e-mail:  intloff@boun.edu.tr 

 

Dr. Hilmi Luş 

Associate Professor of Civil Engineering, Erasmus Institutional Coordinator 

phone:  +90 212 359 74 21 

e-mail:  erasmus-info@boun.edu.tr 

mailto:erasmus-info@boun.edu.tr
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FAQ 

Am I considered an Exchange/Erasmus Student or a Special Student? 

You are an Erasmus or Exchange student if your home university has a 

bilateral agreement with Boğaziçi University, in which case you apply through 

your home university.  You are a Special student if you apply independently 

or through your home institution, and the required tuition is paid by you or 

your university.  

What is the maximum number of credits to be registered per semester? 

This amount depends on a number of factors (such as decisions taken by the 

departments at the home and host institutions) – the answer may ultimately 

depend on your major and you should consult your departmental advisor at 

BU. 

Is it possible for guests to sit in classes without being enrolled?  

Only with the instructor's permission. 

Is it possible to change departments after being accepted?  

No. It is, however, possible to enroll to classes offered by other departments. 

You are required to take at least one class from your enrolled department. 

How many hours a week do classes meet, and how is it determined?  

This depends on the amount of credits assigned for each course. 

How can I replace a lost student ID card?  

Report immediately to the Office of International Relations. They will take you 

through the procedure. 

Can the transcripts be sent to multiple universities?  

All students are entitled to two transcript copies both of which are sent to 

their home institution. Additional copies can be requested through: 

registrar@boun.edu.tr 

How do I have my credits transferred from Boğaziçi to my home university?  

Boğaziçi University is not involved in the transfer of your credits apart from 

sending your transcript to your home university - your home university is the 

sole authority in this matter. 
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How do I get a Student Transportation Card for reduced transit fares 
(“istanbulcard” for students)?  

The travel cards are issued by the IETT - the metropolitan transportation 

authority. You need the following during your application: 

1. Student Certificate 

2. 2 Photographs (snapshots) 

3. Bank Receipt (two copies) 

You need to deposit 10 TL to "Paso İstanbul Büyükşehir Belediyesi" account at 

Vakıf Bank. They will give you a receipt (two copies) showing that you 

deposited the money. You should not lose that until you get your travel card. 

Do not transfer the money, do not use any means other than going to the 

bank yourself and depositing the money – all other means will be invalid. 

Please visit the following link for online information: 

 http://www.iett.gov.tr/en/  

 

http://www.iett.gov.tr/en/


 

 

 

 

 

  



 

   

 

 


